
 

 

Westhall Community Pub Ltd 
a Community Benefit Society 

registered with the Financial Conduct Authority (reg. number 7806) 
 

Minutes of the second Annual General Meeting  
3rd December 2020, 7pm Via Zoom 

 
Present; 

Committee members; 
Nick Hoare, George Harvey, Steve Gray, Andrew Clarke, 

Simon Finch, Colin Knight, and Brenda Smith. 
Co-opted Committee members; 

Marion Clarke and Chris Punt 
 

Plus the following list of members of the Westhall Community Pub Society; 
Anne Hodge, Peter Hodge, Barbara Gitsham, Duncan Empey,  Kim Hoare, 

Keith Jennings, Kathryn Langford, David Miller, Liz Miller, Stuart Read, 
Peter Smith, Jean Chapman, Jenny Read, Joanna Wood, Daphne Dickinson 

 
 1. Chair’s Introduction  

• Nick welcomed members to the Zoom AGM and thanked everyone for attending. He 
also notified everyone that the meeting will be recorded and explained the voting 
procedure and that names should be posted by each attendee. 

• Despite all the difficulties the pandemic has thrown our way, it has been a fantastic first 
year for the Racehorse. Our turnover is higher than we had expected and this has been 
consistently true for every week we’ve been open. We also received the small business 
grant from the Council, which was £10,000 and a great help. 

• From our opening in December to the first Lockdown, we were very much in a learning 
phase, and, through running different events, and, despite having the additional costs 
of building up stock and bringing the pub up to scratch we were well able to cover our 
costs.  

• After Lockdown ended on July 4th and not knowing what to expect, we enjoyed an 
excellent summer’s trading through until the end of September with a turnover of 
£29,000 for the 3 months. We had a great range of meals on offer and different events 
and, of course were blessed with good weather. 

• October was also a good month and in November, even though the Pub again had to 
close through Lockdown 2, The kitchen volunteers pulled out all the stops and our 
sales were over £2,000.  We plan to keep the effort going through December and are 
hoping for a bit of a Christmas boost despite the Tier 2 restrictions.  

• The support from the community has been tremendous. We have a great bunch of 
volunteers, many of whom have put in long hours, and who have made this project 
possible. And here it should be noted that if it were not for the generosity of John 
Lytton (with the help of a last minute nudge from Brenda) I doubt we would have 
managed to even open before lockdown. I don’t want to single people out for special 
praise, but our beer selection has definitely put us on the map and we have a growing 
reputation for good quality home-cooked food.  

• So all our volunteers deserve a big thank you as do those who are on the committee, 
which I know can sometimes seem a bit of a slog, but it always feels worthwhile when 
we see the pub buzzing! Without them, we wouldn’t have a pub.  



 

 

• A thank you also to all our loyal customers. There is an African saying that it takes a 
whole village to bring up a child. I think we can adapt this to ‘It takes the whole 
community to make a village pub a success.’  

• It has been a real joy to see how well the Racehorse has been supported, not just by 
people from Westhall, but also the surrounding villages. Brampton especially not only 
helps boost our turnover but have also stepped up in helping to run the pub. 
Personally I feel I’ve more and better local friendships than when we started on this 
journey. 

• Over the summer we also noticed more customers from further afield - Halesworth, 
groups of bikers and walkers, as well as benefitting from local holiday accommodation. 

• I think one thing we can be sure of is that there is a real appetite for the Racehorse and 
that we have shown that the Racehorse is a real asset to the village and beyond. Long 
may that continue. 

• And equally important we have shown that we have a sustainable business.  
• So, as to the future. Our favourable lease lasts until June, which essentially means we 

need to buy the pub by then. And that will be our priority over the next weeks and 
months. 

• I absolutely believe this is achievable and we will be launching, or re-launching, the 
Share Offer in early February with a view to purchase by June. We still have the 
generous pledges in place from last year which takes us a long way towards our goal 
of raising a total of £260,000.  The committee has been busy over the last few weeks 
preparing for the Share Launch and Chris and Stu are both intending to re-join the 
committee specifically to help us see that through. 

• And, having shown that we can run the pub successfully and that there is a real 
appetite to see that The Racehorse remains open long into the future, the committee 
believes that our task this time around will be easier. There will be more people who 
believe in the project and more people willing to buy shares and we have gained 
invaluable experience over the last year. 

• This is not to underestimate the amount of work to be done to get us over the line. 
Indeed if any of you want to offer help, that would be great - whether it’s giving shares 
as a Christmas present, getting your friends to buy shares, organising fund raising 
events or giving time to get more involved. It doesn’t necessarily need a huge time 
commitment but there is a lot to do in a short time. 

 
 2. Minutes from the 2019 AGM 

• A copy of the minutes had been sent to members prior to the meeting and they were 
displayed on the Zoom Screen for a few minutes. 

• Members agreed that the minutes were an accurate record of the 2019 A.G.M. 
                                          
3. Annual Report 

• Brenda presented a report of the progress and events of the year. The slides are 
attached to these minutes. 

 
4. Treasurers Report 

• Accounts for the year ending 31 July 2020 had been made available prior to the 
meeting, they are attached to these minutes and commentary is part of the slides. 

• Andrew proposed that the Westhall Community Pub Society did not require an auditor 
for our accounts this year. This proposal was passed with no objections. 

• The proposal to offer a nominal interest rate on share holdings of over £150, at the 
committee’s discretion, was passed with no objections. 



 

 

5. Election of New Directors 
 

• The following Committee members stood down from the committee;          
Brenda Smith, Nick Hoare, George Harvey. 

• Other Committee members agreed to remain in place;                                    
Andrew Clarke, Simon Finch, Steve Gray, Colin Knight. 

• The following people agreed to join the committee;                                              
Nick Hoare, George Harvey, Brenda Smith, Chris Punt, Marion Clarke and Stuart Read. 

• No further nominations were received, so a vote was not required. 
• The Westhall Community Pub Society Committee members are;                         

Nick Hoare,Andrew Clarke, Marion Clarke, George Harvey, Steve Gray, Chris Punt, 
Stuart Read, Colin Knight, Simon Finch, Brenda Smith 

• Officers will be appointed by the committee.  
 
6. A.O.B. 
 
The following questions were asked by members present at the meeting; 
 
Barbara Gitsham asked when the money from share pledges would be collected. 
Andrew answered by explaining that there would be a share issue process when purchasers 
would be asked to deposit money into an account. This money would only be drawn down if 
the committee is successful in raising the required amount. 
 
David Miller asked if there was an agreed price for the pub. 
It was confirmed that the market price being asked was £235,000 
 
Pete Hodge asked about long-term plans for running the pub. 
Brenda responded, saying that it was likely to be run by either a manager or a tenant, 
supported by volunteers. For various reasons, a manager tended to be the preferred option. It 
was thought that a management committee would be required to work with volunteers and 
developed a sustainable business model for the future. 
 
Keith Jennings asked if there would be a business plan accompanying the share offer and if 
the management structure would be confirmed in this. 
Nick advised that work was underway in developing a business plan and that it would include 
details of how the pub would develop. 
 
Nick advised that due to wanting to take some time out personally next year. He would be 
standing down from the role of Chair, but would continue as a committee member. 
Stu proposed a vote of thanks to Nick in his role  as Chair, this was warmly supported. 
 
Joanna Wood rejoined at the end of the meeting to advise that she had lost connection at 
7.30pm. But wanted to confirm that she supported the motions in the presentations of the 
meeting. 
 
The meeting Closed at 8pm and it was confirmed that there would be a meeting of the 
committee  on December 8th at 4pm. 
 
 
 



Westhall	Community	Pub	Ltd.	
Annual	General	Mee9ng	

Thursday	3	December	



Welcome	
Note:	This	mee9ng	is	being	recorded	

Please	remember	to	keep	yourself	muted	unless	speaking	

Ques9ons	will	be	invited	at	the	end	of	each	report	



The Westhall Community Pub Ltd. 
Annual General Meeting 

Thursday 3 December, 7pm 
 
 
1. Introduction 
Aims of the Westhall Community Pub 
 
2. Minutes from the 2019 AGM 
A copy will be sent to members before the meeting 
 
3. Annual Report 
A report of the progress and events of the year 
 
4. Accounts for the preceding financial year 
A copy will be sent to members before the meeting 
 
5. Election of New Directors 
Our Committee can consist of a maximum of 12 people. 
Each year one third of committee members will stand down from the 
committee at the AGM. Our current Committee members are; 
 
Chair:                    Nick Hoare 
Treasurer:             Andrew Clarke 
Secretary:            Brenda Smith 
Members:            George Harvey, Steve Gray, Simon Finch, Colin 
Knight 
Co-opted             Marion Clarke, Chris Punt 
 
6. Any Other Business 
 
If you would like to put forward a resolution, please let the secretary 
know by ‪Nov 26th. No new resolutions can be put forward after this 
date. 



AGM 
Westhall Community Pub Ltd 

a Community Benefit Society registered with the Financial Conduct Authority  
(reg. number 7806) 

Minutes of the first Annual General Meeting 
November 8th 2019 7.30 pm Westhall Village Hall 

Present; 
Committee members; 

Nick Hoare, Stu Read, George Harvey, Steve Gray, Andrew Clarke and Brenda Smith 
Plus the attached list of members of the public. 

                                              1.     Introduction 

Nick Hoare, the Chair of the Westhall Community Pub Committee thanked the 
people that had supported the set up of the Westhall Community Pub Ltd. by pledging 
to invest in the purchase of the Racehorse and attending fund raising events 
throughout the year. 
Our Community Benefit Society had been formed with the aim of purchasing the pub 
and had raised a creditable £135K in pledges and a further £20K in loans and grants. 
An offer to buy the pub was made, but declined by the owner.  
As a committee, we felt that we were not able to recommend taking on more debt to 
meet the asking price. The Pub was then taken off the market. However, the owner 
came back with an offer to lease the pub for a year with an option to purchase the pub 
at the end of a year. 

 2.     Election of management committee 

The following people agreed to stand as committee members; 
Nick Hoare, Stu Read, Brenda Smith, George Harvey, Steve Gray, Andrew Clarke, 
Simon Finch and Colin Knight. 
As the total number of nominations was less than 12, it was not necessary to vote for 
committee members.  
As stated in Community Benefit Society Rules the roles of committee members will 
be decided by the committee members. 

                                               

3.    Opening of share scheme 

The Committee announced that the community would be  invited to join The Westhall 
Community Pub Society. Shares cost £25.00 each and  members are entitled to attend 
and vote at future AGM’s on the basis of one member one vote. Details on the terms 
and condition of community Share Offers can be found at www.westhallpub.com/
documents  . 
The aim of the Committee is to raise £15,000 and establish a start up fund which 
allow us to begin trading at the Racehorse.  
Information sheets and application forms were circulated. 

4.     Accounts 

Income and Expenditure Account for the Year Ending 31 July 2019 

Income                                                                   £ 

            Bursary - Plunkett Foundation                                            2,500 

              Fund Raising Events                                                           3,054 

            Grants 
                                                                                                           — 

           Total                                                                             5,554 

            Expenditure                                                                      3,185 

            Excess Income over Expenditure                                      2,369 

              Balance Sheet as at 31 July 2019                                        £ 

          Current Assets:- 
            Current Bank Account.                                                      2,246 
           Petty Cash.                                                                             123 

              Assets.                                                                                2,369 

            Liabilities.                                                                              - 

            Reserves.                                                                            2,369 

5. A.O.B. 

The floor was opened for questions; 

Shop and Post Office 
In response to questions about the threat of the village shop and post office closing it 
was agreed that if there was a need a shop would be incorporated into the pub and 
discussions had been opened with the Post Office about possible options. 
Opening Hours 
When asked about opening hours for the pub, it was suggested that we begin with a 
schedule between Thursday and Sunday. 
Suggestions for a cafe and accommodation for groups to meet was also discussed. 
Training 
It was suggested that the committee would seek help from the Plunkett Foundation 
for training volunteers. 
Quality of Wine 
When questioned about the types of wine that would be sold at the pub, it was agreed 
that listening to the ideas and suggestions from customers would be important. 
Drinks per session 
Questions were asked about potential sales figures. It was pointed out that business 
plan figures had been complied with advice from business advisors and confirmation 
would only come after opening. 
Help from Vendor 
In answer to questions about expectations of help from the Vendor for the 
maintenance of the pub it was stated that he had agreed to maintain the external  
structure and services. 
Contract with option to buy price 
In answer to questions about the option to buy the pub it was explained that the 
committee hoped to be able to secure an option to buy at the current market price. 
Music licence 
In answer to enquiries about a music licence for the pub it was agreed that an 
application would be made. Thoughts about having a TV licence were mixed. 

Other details, including WiFi and  Card payments were also discussed. 

The meeting was closed with a show of hands for support for the plan to lease the pub 
with an option to buy at the end of a year. The response was unanimous and very 
enthusiastic. 



The Westhall Community Pub Ltd 
Annual Report 

November 2019- November 2020







•

NOVEMBER 2019

• Lease agreement negotiated  
• Initial startup share offer 

launched 
• Car park cleaned up 
• Premises Licence application 

submitted



Christmas and New Year

• Volunteer Barstaff and Cooks managed to 
open the pub in time for Christmas. 

• People came from near and far to check 
us out.

After some pretty intense work we 
managed to clean up the pub, sign the 

lease agreement and organise 
insurance and a licence.



January and February

• Setting up beer lines 

• Prescription deliveries 

• Meeting with Post Office Change manager 

• Hosting a dance and music event 

• Having a very successful Valentines event.

During the first 2 months of the year, 
repair work was carried out on the 
kitchen, the food volunteers began 
working on Health and Hygeine 
training and were delighted to 
achieve a 5* Rating.  
We were also busy;



Then came 
lockdown 

But we were 
determined to 
help our 
community with 
deliveries of 
meat, bread and 
veg, so we set up 
a shop inside the 
pub

March



April, May and June
During Lockdown 
we began takeaway 
food and beer offers 
which were well 
supported by the 
community

Volunteers continued to 
help keep the garden tidyWe were also awarded a small 

business grant by the Plunkett 
Foundation



when we were able to reopen we experienced  
very good sales. Our customers came 
 from Westhall, Brampton, Redisham 
 and further afield. There were significant  
numbers of holiday makers, walkers,cyclists  
and even horse riders  

July and August

Also lucky enough to have talented 
local musicians who put on two 

very well attended live music 
events.



September
Our support continued to be very good as the summer ended. 



October
 

Beer sales were strong during the summer months, with 
our selection of cask ales from the local smaller 
independent breweries proving to be a hit with our 
customers.  We plan to continue to focus on these with 
our lead cask supplier Green Jack, supported by fine ales 
from other breweries sourced from the Waveney Valley 
and surrounding area.



November 

And then it happened 
again!!!!

But we have survived with the 
help of a fantastic team of 
volunteers who have really 

helped to illustrate that  
The Racehorse  really is a 

Community Hub



Throughout the year, the management committee of the Westhall 
Community Pub have gained a real insight into how our project will 
work. During the busy summer months we employed two part time 

assistants who supplemented the extensive volunteer hours required 
to run our pub. We have been lucky enough to have more than 30 

very active volunteers who have put in more than 100 hrs each week 
to keep the pub clean, maintain equipment, supply good beer, serve 
customers, cook food, plan and advertise events, organise stock and 
make the Racehorse a Community Hub. In August we had a visit from 
a Plunkett Foundation Advisor to gain a view about the viability of our 
project and we decided to seek an extension to our lease agreement. 

This was granted in September and we now plan to launch a share 
offer and try to purchase the Pub in the New Year.  



AGM	Dec	2020	

Full	year	accounts	commentary	



Accounts	Commentary	
•  Full	year	signed	unaudited	accounts	for	the	year	
to	31	July	2020.	Displayed	on	the	Website.		

•  Resolu9on	requested	to	approve	the	accounts	and	
for	these	accounts	to	be	filed	as	part	of	the	
Annual	Return	on	the	FCA	Mutual	Society	register	
(NB	not	Companies	House).	

•  Resolu9on	requested	not	to	require	to	submit	the	
Accounts	for	the	Year	to	31	July	2021	for	Audit	



Commentary	on	the	accounts	
•  Pioneer	Share	offer	in	November	2019	raised	Share	Capital	of	£9,925	
•  Trading	commenced	from	the	Racehorse	on	the	20th	December	2019	
•  Due	to	Lockdown	full	trading	was	only	possible	for	19	weeks	aZer	opening	

to	31	July	2020.	
•  The	company	received	a	Covid	Support	Grant	of		£10,000	in	compensa9on.	
•  The	Company	incurred	during	the	year	one-off	costs	in	legal	fees,		repairs	

and	refurbishments	and	equipment	costs	of	£7,400.		
•  Net	assets	at	the	end	of	the	period	were	£20,	830	(	2019-	£2,246)		










